THE CHAIRPERSON
DIVISION "D" MEETING - JUNE 2, 1977

I am not able to assess the purpose of this meeting. The A.U.C.E. Newsletter was excellent and the "percentage" and "across-the-board" increase was thoroughly debated - the purpose of this letter was to put a clear-cut ballot before the membership with no motivation. That has all been done in the Newsletter.

Now the ballot is in our hands and for the first time A.U.C.E. has presented a proper ballot. Therefore there should now be a 'blackout' on further discussion as the members are quite capable of making a decision based on the intelligent points of view put forth by both sides in the Newsletter.

In view of this, I fell this meeting is entirely out of order and unnecessary. We have heard it all and read it all - now let us vote as we please. Further discussion is improper in my opinion.

Skirley M. Dick

Mrs. S. M. Dick

cc: Pat Gibson

A.U.C.E. Local #1